
 
 

BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a  ) 
Ameren Missouri’s 2nd Filing to Implement  )  File No. EO-2015-0055 
Regulatory Changes in Furtherance of Energy  ) 
Efficiency as Allowed by MEEIA.    ) 
 
 

AMEREN MISSOURI’S RESPONSE TO COMMISSION ORDER  
 

 COMES NOW, Union Electric Company d/b/a Ameren Missouri (Ameren Missouri or 

Company), and in response to the Missouri Public Service Commission’s Order Directing Filing 

dated September 17, 2015 (Order), states as follows:  

1. On September 9, 2015, the Commission issued an Order Directing Filing related 

to the discussion held in a Commission Agenda meeting held that same day.  As the Order noted, 

in the Agenda meeting, “Commissioners raised two objections to the non-unanimous stipulation 

filed in this case by Ameren and other parties on June 30, 2015.”  The September 9th Order 

further explained that “….specifically, those objections were the absence of retrospective 

Evaluation, Measurement and Verification in calculating the throughput disincentive, and the 

absence of a component of supply side investment reduction in calculating the performance 

incentive.”   The Commission ordered the Company and the other parties to assess whether or 

not those objections could be resolved through negotiated resolution. 

2. On September 16, 2015, Ameren Missouri responded that discussions were 

underway and the Company would be better able to respond to the Commission concerning the 

progress of those discussions by no later than September 22, 2015. 

3. On September 17, 2015, the Commission further directed that: 

 "…[No] later than September 22, 2015, the parties shall file a pleading or 
pleadings stating whether they believe they can negotiate a MEEIA plan 
that would include retrospective Evaluation, Measurement, and 
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Verification (“EM&V”), and that would also include a Performance 
Incentive that has a component of supply-side investment reduction." 

 
4. Ameren Missouri is currently participating in discussions with stakeholders 

concerning a negotiated plan that would address both of the concerns expressed by the 

Commission in the September 9th Agenda session (as described in the paragraphs 

above).  Presently, Ameren Missouri believes the discussions are productive and that a 

negotiated resolution is possible.  Ameren Missouri requests that the Commission allow the 

Company until September 25, 2015, to report on progress toward the filing of a negotiated 

compromise, or in the alternative, whether a negotiated resolution is no longer believed to be 

feasible. 

 
 WHEREFORE, Ameren Missouri requests that the Commission grant it leave to file a 

status report by September 25, 2015, and for any other and further relief it deems appropriate. 
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     Respectfully submitted, 

     /s/ Matthew R. Tomc 
Matthew R. Tomc, #66571 
Corporate Counsel 
1901 Chouteau Avenue, MC 1310 
P.O. Box 66149 
St. Louis, MO 63166-6149 
(314) 554-4673 (phone) 
(314) 554-4014 (facsimile) 
amerenmoservice@ameren.com 

 
ATTORNEYS FOR UNION ELECTRIC 
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CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 

The undersigned certifies that a true and correct copy of the foregoing document was sent 

by electronic transmission, facsimile or email to counsel for parties in this case on this 22nd day 

of September, 2015. 

 

 /s/ Matthew R. Tomc                
 

 

      


